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Facts on Flickering Lights
Dear Duncan:  Thanks for

printing my letter in NEXUS
10/05, in which I mention that a
certain type of fluorescent light-
ing produces radiofrequency
emissions.  Australian researcher
John Lincoln subsequently wrote
in to deny this was true [10/06].  

I was referring specifically to
lights with oscillating circuitry
that causes them to flicker at an
extremely high rate.  According
to your article on lighting, this
can be up to 60,000 times per
s e c o n d .

Almost all electronic devices
emit some level of radiofrequency
radiation.  Rarely is this powerful
enough to cause noticeable harm,
but whether or not continual
exposure to it is perfectly safe and
healthy is debatable.

John Lankes, Virginia, USA

Gravity Ram Device & E = mc 2

Dear Duncan:  We are manipu-
lated by our wants, but don't actu-
ally need much except the right
information to be able to lead
good, healthy and interesting
lives.  

Since avarice leads inevitably
to war, then the best way of
achieving peace is to assure that
everybody has the information
they need to provide for them-
selves simply and effectively.
With this in mind, I've developed
the Gravity Ram, a new energy
resource capable of delivering
free power 24 hours a day, 365
days a year, indefinitely.

Full details of the Gravity Ram
are available on my website,
http://www.pathcurve.com, and I
hope that many of your readers
will copy it, plagiarise it, tinker
with it, further develop it and,
above all, make it cheap and
available everywhere in the
w o r l d .

On another note, in response to
the excellent article by Richard
Moody, entitled "Albert Einstein,
Plagiarist of the Century"
[NEXUS 11/01], I would like to
add one snippet of information.  

The formula E = mc2 was first
postulated in 1903 by Professor
Friedrich Hasenöhrl (30
November 1874 – 7 October

1915), Head of Physics at the
University of Innsbruck and later
Vienna, Austria.  

Professor Hasenöhrl developed
this formula in the form m = E/c 2,
but since he died in the First
World War he was never able to
establish his priority in the formu-
lation of this equation.

Keith Foster, FLS, Pembs., UK

Giant Races of the Pacific
Dear Duncan:  In NEXUS

10/05, you published two articles,
"The Dragon Snake" and "Giant
Races Still Exist in the Solomon
Islands", and I thought I might
bring you up to date with further
research on these two subjects.  

I had always had much suspi-
cion that existence of the giants of
the underworld and their alien
counterparts within this large
archipelago exceeded much more
than just the Solomon Islands—
and as it has turned out, I was
right.  I have found several areas
other than the Solomons within
this archipelago that are known to
be havens for these subterranean
giants and their alien bosses.
These areas include the big
islands of Papua New Guinea,
Vanuatu and north New
Caledonia.  

Without going into the details
of what has transpired and how I
discovered these other locations,
extraordinarily I have found out
that the giants of this large archi-
pelago have had a succession of
giant queen rulers, the current one
fittingly living under the big
mountains north of Daru on the
south coast of PNG.  The further
west one goes in this archipelago,
the more abundant the giant pop-
ulation becomes.  

In those articles last year, there
were email addresses provided for
those who might be able to offer
financial assistance in order for us
to be able to pursue this research
by obtaining photographic evi-
dence.  For the thousands who did
email, those of E c h e l o n a s s o c i a t-
ed with the Americans, British
and Australians attached irrepara-
ble viruses with these emails and
also stopped my surface mail.  

We still require an investor and
have made professional provi-

sions with the email address,
g i a n t s @ t h e s o l o m o n g i a n t s . c o m ,
and phone number, +61 (0)424
276 001, for further contact.

S i n c e r e l y ,
Marius Boirayon, Australia

A Rich Source of Information
Thank you!  I've been reading

NEXUS Magazine for five years
or more now.  It's the only maga-
zine that I just pick up and buy,
without even looking to "see if
there are any good articles".
There always are; I have never
been disappointed.

(By the way, while I under-
stand the desire of a publisher to
convert newsstand buyers like
myself to subscriptions, perhaps
you can also understand that I
also wish to encourage and
reward the local shopkeepers and
newsstands who are willing to
carry the magazine.  These entre-
preneurs scrape by on thin mar-
gins, when any normal business
person would likely throw in the
towel.  I want to help them along,
t o o . )

Well, I have wanted to thank
Duncan and all NEXUS support-
ers for providing a rich source of
information, and, equally impor-
tant, giving references to other
provocative and informative
sources.  You have directed me to
people, places and things that I
might never have found on my
own.  A mere "thank you" seems
a rather paltry response to all the
riches.  A least I now have this
handy computer to help me send
it to you.

Y o u r s ,
Dave B., Brewster, NY, USA 

Stopping AIDS Transmission 
Dear Editor:  Your recent

AIDS article (NEXUS 11/01, part
1) almost resuscitates the old
story of HIV coming from
Africans buggering monkeys:  it
was from "cross-species transmis-
sion".  I never appreciated how an
acquired deficiency of one's
immune system (AIDS) was sup-
posed to be caused by one type of
virus.  The 20th anniversary of Dr
Robert Gallo's announcement of
the isolation of HIV coming up
this March is a time to debate

this, and to recall that the US
Nobel Prize–winning chemist
Kary Mullis has stated that one
can't find a scientific paper
demonstrating that HIV causes
AIDS.  It was, he found, just
regarded as something that
"everybody knows".  

Also, I believe that the HIV
virus cannot generally be found in
persons who have "died from
AIDS".  There are surely millions
of viruses able to undermine the
human immune system, but I
doubt whether there is one specif-
ically, or just one family of virus-
es, that has this property—so
"the" human immune-deficiency
virus may not exist.

Could anyone demonstrate that
anyone who has "died from
AIDS" in Africa had the same
fatal virus in their blood as some-
one on the American West coast
who has likewise "died from
AIDS"?  I rather doubt it.  

I believe that holistic medicine
is the best way to treat exhaustion
or depletion of the immune sys-
tem (AIDS), and that the illusion
of HIV = AIDs = death was
designed to block this.

There was a classic series of
articles you ran a few years ago,
"The Yin & Yang of HIV" [6/04]
and one would like to see these
distributed to medical students
over this 20th anniversary!

Yours sincerely,
Nick Kollerstrom, UK

Alien Big Cats in New Zealand
You will be aware there is quite

a bit of Alien Big Cat activity
happening about the world at pre-
sent.  Many of your readers will
be unaware of the fact that New
Zealand also has sightings, albeit
not on the scale of, say, the UK or
Australia.  

There was a flurry of news
activity here in October when a
sighting was made near
Ashburton on the South Island.
Several other people then wrote
in to MAF, DOC, the Police and
various newspapers with similar
reports; however, the subject was
soon forgotten by the mainstream
p r e s s .

A few years ago I started my
own research on the subject and
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have in my possession written
statements from several eyewit-
nesses dating back to the early
1960s!  I also have details of
probably every other big cat
sighting ever reported in NZ.  

I look forward to hearing from
y o u .

S i n c e r e l y ,
Ian Lucas, Tauranga, New

Zealand, lucas@globe.net.nz

Bio-Attack Unpreparedness
Greetings!  I have been reading

NEXUS for some years now and
find its contents most illuminat-
ing.  At last year's NEXUS
Conference I had the pleasure of
meeting and speaking to Dr Len
Horowitz, and subsequently I
read his book, Death in the Air.  I
was alarmed but not surprised
when I finished it. 

I have been following news
items relating to the impending
engineered bio-culling program,
most noteworthy the death of a
number of prominent microbiolo-
gists quite recently.  Other indica-
tors were the Asian SARS crisis
and rumours of renewed Israeli
interest to develop race-specific
pathogens. 

The most extraordinary devel-
opment, though, only occurred
last week [the week of 3
November].  Professor Thomas
Butler reported that 30 vials of
plague cultures were missing
from the lab he managed.  After
much to-ing and fro-ing, he is
now facing up to 100 years in
prison.  

New Scientist magazine has
reported that there was a concert-
ed effort under way (by govern-
ment officials) to dissuade scien-
tists from commenting on the
issue—certainly, an ominous
development taken on its own,
but even more so if  one can
believe the ensuing consequences
of this apparent witch hunt. 

It seems that the new legisla-
tion in the USA, which was
meant to provide stricter control
and thus more security in the field
of dangerous biological research,
has indeed had the opposite
effect.  Many researchers are
turning away from this field of
study in order to avoid a fate like

Professor Butler's. 
So, not only are lab managers

unlikely to report missing biologi-
cal matter, but there will also be
much less research in the fields of
vaccine treatment and prevention
of dangerous and highly conta-
gious diseases. 

In a few short years there will
undoubtedly exist an opportunity
to launch a massive biological
attack against the States (and, by
proxy, against the world at large),
which will be met with unpre-
paredness at best and incompe-
tence at worst.  The intellectual
property to deal with such an
attack will simply no longer exist. 

Might this be the pestilence
that will sweep this planet?  It
certainly looks as though some-
one is preparing the way. 

Love and understanding, 
Mehmet Mecci Oncel, Sydney,

A u s t r a l i a

Questions over UFO Articles
Regarding the "Teller" article

[NEXUS 11/01], this document is
said to have arrived anonymously
in a UFO researcher's mailbox, so
what evidence is there that Dr
Edward Teller actually wrote it?
Has it even been compared with
Teller's known works to deter-
mine whether or not the writing
style, words and phrases used,
etc., are consistent with it having
been written by him, or are we
expected to accept that it was
written by Teller simply on the
word of a UFO researcher who
can't or won't tell us its true
s o u r c e ?

Unfortunately, far too many of
the NEXUS articles and letters on
UFOs and related phenomena are
like this one—of highly dubious
origin and totally unverifiable—
making me wonder if any of them
are genuine or if there is some-
body churning out fake UFO
"revelations" for a gullible reader-
s h i p .

This uncertainty is unfortunate,
because the UFO question may be
one of the most important we are
currently facing.  Perhaps there
may be nothing at all to the UFO
phenomenon, but despite the
prevalence of deliberate fakes and
misidentifications of known

objects and phenomena, there
does seem to be a nucleus of
genuine sightings of anomalous
objects; and if they are non-
terrestrial, then discovering the
truth about them could provide
answers to many of our questions
about religion and origins. 

Many of us wouldn't like the
answers—many cherished beliefs
would be shattered—but ultimate-
ly we need to know and to accept
the truth, whatever it may be, and
to live in accordance with that.
So we really do need to know
whether UFOs are simply a kind
of repetitive mass hallucination,
extraterrestrial space vehicles,
visitors or manifestations from
another dimension (perhaps what
we would call a "spiritual dimen-
sion"), "satanic deceptions" as
alleged by some religious funda-
mentalists, or whatever. 

But with so much of the pub-
lished "information" about UFOs
being unverifiable, it is virtually
impossible at present to know
what is the truth.  

Peter Schaper, Qld,  Australia,
pcschaper@isisol. com.au

[Dear Peter:  Having looked at
other writings by Dr Teller, we
did notice many similarities in
expressions and style.  I appreci -
ate your concerns but should
point out, too, that much informa -
tion remains in the hands of the
military and is not available
because it's classified.  Ed.]

US Military's UFO P h o t o s
Enjoyed your article, "Planet

X, Comets and What NASA is
Hiding" [10/06].  NASA is a
powerful organisation that will
lead mankind into exploring the
unknowns of outer space.  But
some of those unknowns are not
to be revealed to mankind right
now, and that is where the NSA
steps in.  With the NSA control-
ling NASA, they can keep their
most secretive findings secret.  

When I was working with the
US Army's Military Intelligence
at PIC-K (Photo Interpretation
Center – Korea), I was an intelli-
gence analyst and it was my job
to categorise UFO sightings done
by our satellites and reconnais-
sance aircraft [see Letters, 7/03].

I worked elbow to elbow with
some of the finest image inter-
preters that discovered on their
aerial photographs strange
unidentified objects for which our
military had no explanation.   

Project Blue Book may have
been discontinued, but categoris-
ing UFOs still continues to this
day.  We had one CIA agent and
one DIA agent in our division,
and all UFO photos went straight
to these agents for deciphering.  

Sincerely yours,
Paul Dale Roberts, California,

USA, JazmaPika@cs.com

UFO Science and Politics
Hi, NEXUS:  You may have

heard from me in the past.  I'm
the PhD student at the University
of Texas who was expelled after I
published a couple of speculative
papers in a ufology journal.  I was
only a semester away from get-
ting my doctorate, and after two
years of appeals the University
hasn't budged.  

I have my research in aero-
space engineering—the chal-
lenges of a manned mission to
Mars—on my website, as well as
an outline of what NASA called
in 1982 "A Unified Field
Theory".  The URL is http://
home.austin.rr.com/whcii/. 

All my theoretical research is
there.  The articles I published in
the ufology journals claimed that
all this technology could have
been derived a hundred years ago,
and may thereafter have been the
basis for actual UFOs in recent
years—made in the USA.     

The politics of this research is
described as well, including a
copy of my bizarre letter of dis-
missal from the university and a
link to Google newsgroups where
I've made over 1,600 postings in
the last couple of years—all of
which have been universally
rejected by the esteemed scien-
tists writing responses in the tech-
nical newsgroups.  

Altogether, it's compelling evi-
dence that there really i s a cover-
up, and the scientific community
is responsible.

Happy new year,
Bill Clark, Texas, USA,

w h c i i @ e a r t h l i n k . n e t
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